
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing sponsored by the Village of Celoron scheduled for 
Monday May 8, 2017 at 5:45 pm at the Community Center, 47 Dunham Avenue, Celoron NY 
14720.  The Village is considering applying for Community Development Block Grant funding 
through New York State Homes and Community Renewal’s Office of Community Renewal 
under the 2017 Unified Funding Round.  The NYS CDBG Program provides funding for (1) 
Housing, including Housing Rehabilitation, Direct Homeownership Assistance and Residential 
Water/Wastewater System Assistance; (2) Public Infrastructure; (3) Public Facilities; (4) 
Economic Development, and (5) Small Business Assistance; all principally benefiting low- and 
moderate-income persons.  The public hearing is being held to provide citizens with the 
opportunity to comment.  The Village welcomes public questions as well as input on proposals.  
All persons desiring to be heard with reference to the above, especially those of low- and 
moderate- income, are invited to attend this Public Hearing and have the opportunity to speak 
and be heard.  The Community Center has ADA compliant access.  If special accommodations 
are needed for persons with disabilities, those with hearing impairments, or those in need of 
translation from English, those individuals should contact Shirley Sanfilippo, Village Clerk at 
716-487-4175, at least one week in advance of the hearing date to allow for necessary 
arrangements. Written comments may also be submitted to Scott Schrecengost, Mayor, at the 
Village Hall, 21 Boulevard Ave., PO Box 577, Celoron NY 14720 until 5:00pm May 8, 2017. 
 
Scott Schrecengost 
Mayor, Village of Celoron 
April 24, 2017 


